
 

 

 

 

3 July 2024 

 

 

Excellencies,  

 

We have the honour to address you in our capacity as Co-Chairs of the 

Intergovernmental Negotiations on the question of equitable representation on and increase 

in the membership of the Security Council and other related matters to the Security Council 

(IGN) during the 78th session of the General Assembly.  

 

We thank all delegations for their constructive spirit and engagement throughout the 

negotiations on the input of the IGN to be submitted to the Co-Facilitators of the Summit of the 

Future for inclusion in Chapter V of the Pact for the Future. Throughout this process, 

delegations have engaged in good faith and in a spirit of cooperation and mutual trust. We are 

truly grateful for all the support! 

 

We listened carefully to the different views expressed during the last IGN meeting on 

Thursday, 20 June 2024. Based on this feedback and after careful considerations and 

consultations with Member States and Groups of States, we have the honour to circulate the 

revised version of the language on Security Council Reform to be included in the Pact for the 

Future. We intend to submit this version to the Co-Facilitators of the Summit of the 

Future, based on the understanding that it enjoys the widest 



We are soon going to send another letter the President of the General Assembly, 

H.E. Mr. Dennis Francis, with the account of our activities as Co-Chairs and the work of the 

IGN during the 78th session, including the final version of the Revised Co-Chairs Elements 

Paper. The President of the General Assembly will then soon announce the date of the oral 

decision to roll over the activities of the IGN to the next session - still during the month of July.  

 

Let us thank you again for the excellent cooperation and constructive spirit throughout 

this process.  

 

Please accept, Excellencies, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To: All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations, New York 

 

 

 

Tareq Albanai 
Ambassador 

Permanent Representative of the  
State of Kuwait to the United Nations 

Alexander Marschik 
Ambassador 

Permanent Representative of the  
Republic of Austria to the United Nations



 

 

5. Transforming global governance



 

 

(c) Actively reinforce the ongoing efforts of the Security Council to review and enhance its working methods, 

including inter alia, penholding and co-penholding arrangements, and strengthen the cooperation and 

communication between the Security Council and the General Assembly and its subsidiary bodies, including the 

Peacebuilding Commission, as well as the Economic and Social Council and regional and sub-regional 

arrangements, including by continuing to fully implement and make use of General Assembly Resolutions 377A(V) 

όά¦ƴƛǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ tŜŀŎŜέύ ŀƴŘ тсκнсн όά±Ŝǘƻ LƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜέύΦ 

(d) Improve the participation in and access to the work of the Security Council and its subsidiary organs for all 

members of the General Assembly, to enhance the Council's accountability to the membership and increase the 

transparency of its work. 

 

 

 


